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ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-
FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER

June 17, 2016

Mr. Joe B. Nye

OMB Policy Analyst

Office of Management and Budget

Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs
New Executive Office Building

Washington, DC 20503

Re: 2502-6012
Dear Mr. Nye:

The Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) is seeking an emergency
extension request of the existing ICR 2502-6012; Rental Assistance Demonstration (RAD);
Supporting Contracts and Processing Requirements that is set to expire on June 30, 2016.

The form documents (copies enclosed), were posted on the Federal Register for 60-Day
Public Comment on March 17, 2016. The Department is currently reviewing and preparing
responses to comments received in accordance with the PRA renewal process. This is an
emergency request being made in order to respond to the comments received, subsequently post
for a 30-day public comment period, and complete the Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA)
submission process for a three-year renewal. It is critical that we be able to continue to use the
existing documents so that the program can continue to operate while we complete the required
PRA renewal process.

In compliance with the requirements of 5 CFR 1320.13, this letter requests emergency
extension. This emergency processing is essential to effectuate the PRA renewal process.

Thank you for your consideration and assistance.
Sincerely,

Wrogr

Priya Jayachandran
Deputy Assistant Secretary
Multifamily Housing Programs
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